PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES
April 30, 2015
Attendance: Mike Balla, Bob Beauvais, Phil Blankenstein, Maureen Gipprich, Mark Hahn, Heather Keperling, Ann Claire McNish, Mary Murphy, Tony Rearden, Jay Yohn, Sister Teresa Ballisty, Msgr. Domin
The meeting began with a prayer.

Elijah Cup Program
Mark Hahn reported on the Elijah Cup Program for his father who had an earlier commitment. He told us the Elijah Cup Program is a Vocational Prayer Program focused on a consecrated chalice. Mark gave us a hand-out with the details of the Program. He will ask his father to attend our May meeting to further discuss implementing the Program at our Parish. 
Ministers of Hospitality
Jay Yohn gave an update on the MOH. Currently, we have about 45 existing and new members for this important ministry. Ann Claire McNish will lead the MOH training session to be held on May 9, 2015 in the Social Hall. Council Members were requested to attend the training session to lend support. Ann Claire shared the power point presentation and three fold guideline brochure she developed for the training of the MOH. Bob emphasized that the MOH are a critical component of our Parish and that he is excited to be part of it. The Council members were asked to continue to invite parishioners to join the MOH to ensure that our Parish has a welcoming atmosphere.
Parish Directory
Karin Donato was asked to research Parish Directory companies for us. She reported that she contacted 4 different companies and presented the Council with a detailed spreadsheet so we could compare what each company was willing to offer. After some discussion, the Council decided to ask Karin to contact Legacy in order to get some more definitive information. Thanks to Karin for researching these companies. The Directory will help to celebrate the 20th Anniversary of the construction of our Church.
Fall Festival
Msgr. reported that the Fall Festival will be held on October 16-17, 2015. The Dinner Dance for adults will be on October 16. On October 17, the atmosphere will be more family oriented with food and games held inside the Social Hall. The activities during this weekend will coincide with the opening of our Church 20 years ago!
Christmas Boutique

Msgr. is still seeking a new coordinator for the Boutique. Jay is going to see if he can find someone to oversee the kitchen.
Scrip Promotion

Msgr. discussed how beneficial Scrip is to our school and parish. Sister Teresa is going to bring information about the Great Lakes Scrip Program to our May meeting.
Pope’s Visit
We have two buses scheduled for the trip to Philadelphia. As of now, both buses are completely full.
Habitat for Humanity
Volunteering at the ReStore has been tabled until the fall.
Council Member Term Expiration

Phil Blankenstein and Tony Rearden are going to chair the search committee for new Council members. There will be 2-3 vacancies on the Council as of June 30, 2015.
Jamie Kotas Funeral

Ann Claire reported that the Council members in attendance made the evening a welcoming event by greeting people and assisting the funeral director. 
Parish Website Update

Heather shared with the Council that a trial launch of the “new” Parish Website would occur on May 2-3, 2015.
ISIS Victim Support

Heather noted that there is interest in a prayer program to raise attention to the Christians executed at the hands of ISIS. Msgr. asked her to contact the Diocese to make sure it is an approved campaign.
Other Business
Jay informed the Council of two events dealing with Music Ministry to be held on Aug. 22 and Sept. 13, 2015 in Allentown.
The meeting ended with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary C. Murphy

Secretary
Next meeting: May 28, 2015 in the Parish Center at 7 p.m. Bob has the opening prayer.

